
To book your monthly lunch, please enter 
your name electronically on the booking 
page via the website, (before 12 noon on 
the Wednesday prior to the meeting. Go to 
our website home page at www.highgate-
rsl.org.au and double-click HIGHGATE 
MONTHLY LUNCHEON below the photo 
of the Flame of Remembrance and you’ll 
be transferred to the booking sheet page.  �
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From our President 

O 
ur June meeting guest speaker was member Geoffrey 
Stooke OAM, CitWA. Geoff’s topic A Journey in Sport was an 
engaging talk. His personal achievements, anecdotes and remi-

niscences about Australian greats like Bob Fulton and Ben Lexcen were 
fascinating.  Geoff’s insights into the funding of sport in Australia during 
his time as a Director of the Australian Sports Commission were also 
informative and interesting. 
 

Our July speaker is Hon Kim Beazley AC. Kim was born and educated 
in Perth, where he completed a Bachelor of Arts and Master of Arts at 
the University of Western Australia. His 1973 Rhodes Scholarship al-
lowed him to complete a Masters in Philosophy at Oxford University in 
1976.   
 

Kim was a member of Federal Parliament 1980-2007, representing 
Swan and Brand electorates. He was a Minister from 1983-1996 in the 
Hawke and Keating Labor Governments, holding various portfolios.  He 
was Deputy Prime Minister 1995-1996 under Prime Minister Paul 
Keating; and then elected Leader of the Australian Labor Party and 
Leader of the Opposition 1996-2001 and 2005-2006.  

(continued on page 2) 

Important dates & events | please diarise now 
° 1100 | Mon 17 Jul | Committee Meeting - WA Club 

° 1130 for 1215 | Mon 17 Jul | Monthly Luncheon - WA Club 

Last Post | Lest We Forget 
 

We remember with deep sadness and affection our departed Members  
David Orr and  Geoffrey Frank Stevens 

and convey sincere condolences and sympathy to their families 

Our next meeting is on Monday 17 July at  
The Western Australian Club  

Important: Please book before COB on Wednesday 12 July as the 
Western Australian Club needs catering numbers finalised that day 

 
 

The Western Australian Club is located in the Grosvenor Building at 12 
St Georges Terrace, opposite the byway between Perth Concert Hall 
and Duxton Hotel. Enter through the revolving door and use the far 
right-hand lift to Level 11.  
  

Please use the booking sheet on the website or telephone any Commit-
tee member to register. The cost of the monthly luncheon is $30 per 
person, payable by no later than the Wednesday prior to the meeting, 
which takes place on the third Monday of each month (except April - 
ANZAC Day Gunfire Breakfast; and November - Fraser’s Kings Park). 

Electronic funds transfer details are on the 
spreadsheet. Cost is $30 per person. 
You will need to book your luncheon each 
month by noon on the Tuesday prior to the 
meeting. �
 

If you do not have internet, please call 
Margot Harness on 0438 936 405 or any 
Committee member to book in.�



From our President  
(continued from page 1) 
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Kim was our guest speaker about 
eight years ago in October 2009 
when he spoke on Australia’s De-
fence Services and Alliance with the 
USA; and following his term as Aus-
tralian Ambassador to the United 
States 2010-2016, it should be inter-
esting to hear his views regarding 
America - especially following the 
recent election of President Trump.  
 

Members are encouraged to submit 
photographs and brief details of 
sporting or social events in which 
you have participated during the 
year. In the past, many of our mem-
bers have achieved outstanding and 
newsworthy milestones in their lives 
and have gone unrecognised.  
Accordingly, please forward your 
item of interest by email to our High-
gate Highlights Editor and JVP at  
roger.buddrige@gmail.com. 
 

Sincere and special thanks go to 
member Jack Suriano, who repre-
sented Highgate RSL at David Orr’s 
funeral in June, providing a eulogy 
as well as assisting with provision of 
a White Ensign and a Naval sword. 
 

Our August meeting will be special 
as we will be recognising all our 
2017 OBEs (Over Bl++dy Eighty). 
Geoff Simpson will be in touch with 
all the OBEs to ensure their biodatas 
are current.  
 

At the August meeting, we will also 
conduct the Highgate Sub-Branch 
Annual General Meeting. All Com-
mittee positions will be up for nomi-
nation and election. Secretary Greg 
Wilson will be emailing nomination 
forms and they will also be available 
on the day of the AGM.  
 

Over the year, the WA Club will ran-
domly rotate different menus for our 
enjoyment and some of these are 
included in this month’s newsletter. 
Please note it is essential to register 
your attendance by COB on 
Wednesday 12 July 2017 for our 
meeting on Monday 17 July 2017.  
 

If you register to attend and fail to 
show up, please note you will still be 
charged $30 as this is the cost to 
Highgate.   
 

Members who are not familiar with 
the online booking sheet should 
please call Margot Harness on 0438 
936 405 to register attendance.   

This newsletter is printed 
as a service to the  

Veterans Community  
by the Office of  

Tim Hammond MP  
Federal Member for Perth 

From our President (continued) 
 

It is also requested that when you 
pay for your lunches, to please add 
$5 for each raffle ticket you wish to 
purchase, as this will reduce the 
amount of cash collected at the desk 
and allow more time for fellowship. 
 

I look forward to catching up with 
you at our meeting on Monday 17 
July and to your posing questions to 
our guest speaker Kim Beazley. 
 

Regards - Steve Chamarette 

RSLWA ELECTIONS  
 

Dear RSLWA Members 
 

The 2017 RSLWA elections are being 
conducted by the Western Australian 
Electoral Commission. 
 

Since the close of nominations on 
Friday 19 May, there have been a 
number of enquiries to State Branch 
concerning the names of the nomi-
nees for positions on the Board of 
Directors and the subsequent elec-
tion process. 
 

While State Branch understands the 
interest in the election process, it is 
not appropriate to respond to queries 
pertaining to same, as the elections 
are being conducted by the WAEC, 
an independent body. 
 

Should you have any queries, I can 
advise that the WAEC Returning Offi-
cer is Wayne Nicholson who can be 
contacted on his direct phone number 
9214 0448.  As such, please do not 
direct any such enquiries to State 
Branch. 
 

The results of the election will be  
announced by the WAEC Returning 
Officer prior to the lunch break at 
Congress on Saturday 15 July 2017. 
 

Kind regards,  
 

John McCourt JP MBA FAIM MPRIA 
Chief Executive Officer - RSLWA 

Deceased members 
June has been a sad month for 
Highgate RSL, with several 
members leaving us 
 

David Orr had a distinguished 
Naval Career as a Fleet Air Arm 
Officer, completing his naval service 
as Commodore and Naval OIC 
Western Australia and Commanding 
Officer HMAS Stirling. Following 
retirement from the RAN, he was 
appointed a member of the WA Anti
-Corruption Commission. As well, 
David was a former Warden of the 
Western Australia State War 
Memorial, respected member of the 
Fleet Air Arm Association, past 
patron of the Naval, Military and Air 
Forces Club of WA, and patron of 
the Royal Marines Association. 
 

Geoffrey Frank Stevens passed 
away just five days before his 90th 
birthday.  Born in Ballarat Victoria in 
1927, he had been living in an aged 
care facility in Como for some time.  
 

Jenni Mulholland, Wife of Ian (Mo) 
Mulholland passed away peacefully 
in Albany after a long battle with 
cancer. Mo was a President of 
Highgate RSL and the RAE 
Association before they moved to 
Denmark. 
 

And Glen Stevenson, Ted 
Stevenson's wife, has written to us:  
I want to thank Highgate RSL and 
members for the sympathy 
expressed at Ted Stevenson's 
passing.  My family and I 
appreciated the tributes given to us 
by his Army friends. The guard of 
honour at Ted's Funeral Mass was 
splendid with such attention to detail 
completed by David Scott's fine 
bugling. Geoff Simpson ensured 
that everything was in order on the 
day.  Attendance at the Mass by 
members was very comforting.  
 

Carers’ Forum 
 

The Department of Veterans Affairs 
invites you to a Carers’ Forum, with 
presentations from Centrelink, 
Commonwealth Respite and Carelink 
Centre (CRCC), Carer Gateway, 
Carers WA, VVC Counselling 
Services and DVA. 
 

It runs from 9.30am - 3pm on 
Tuesday 18 July 2017 at the  
State Office | Department of Veteran 
Affairs, Level 5 | 140 St Georges 
Terrace Perth WA. 
 

Bookings are essential.  
 

RSVP by 11 July | 9366 8314  or  
133 254 | van.wa@dva.gov.au 
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Sub Warden Duties | 2017 
Wreath Laying Services | State War Memorial Kings Park 
POC: Geoff Simpson OAM RFD | Deputy Warden State War Memorial 

Key 2017-18 ANZAC 
Commemorations 

 

25 Aug 2017 
75th anniversary of the Battle of Milne Bay 
Australian War Memorial 
 

14 Sep 2017 
70th anniversary Australian Peacekeepers 
and Peacemakers | Anzac Parade, 
Canberra 
 

26 Sep 2017 
Centenary of the Battle of Polygon Wood 
Passchendaele | Zonnebeke, Belgium 
 

23 Oct 2017 
75th Anniversary of the start of El Alamein  
Australian War Memorial 
 

31 Oct 2017 
Centenary of Battle of Beersheba, Sinai 
Palestine Campaign | Be’er Sheva, Israel 
 

2 Nov 2017 
75th Anniversary of Kokoda & Beachheads 
Australian War Memorial 
 

25 Apr 2018 
Anzac Day Dawn Service 
Gallipoli, Turkey  
Centenary of Battle of Villers-Bretonneux  
Australian National Memorial, Villers-
Bretonneux 
 

4 Jul 2018 
Centenary of Battle of Hamel  
Australian Corps Memorial, Le Hamel, 
France 
 

11 Nov 2018 
Centenary of First World War Armistice  
Australian National Memorial, Villers-
Bretonneux 

Sun 16 Jul 
 

Sun 23 Jul  
    

Sun 06 Aug  
  

Sat 26 Aug  
 

       
 
Sat 02 Sep  
    

Sat 09 Sep     
 

Sun 10 Sep 

0830 for 0900 
  

1130 for 1200  
 

1000 for 1030  
 

0930 for 1000  
 
 
 

0930 for 1000  
 

0930 for 1000  
 

0900 for 0930  

Movement Of S.C. Combatants (Draza Mihailovic) 
 

Cypriot Community of Western Australia 
 

HMAS Canberra – Shropshire Association  
 

Merdeka Day Commemoration - Malayan Emergency 
Malaya Borneo Veterans Association of Malaysians in WA, Malaya Borneo 
Veterans WA and Malayan Volunteers Group Australia 
 

2/16th Battalion Association (update) 
 

Rhodesian Services Association of WA 
 

Maltese Association 

Newest Member welcomed 
 

At the June meeting, our President 
welcomed new member, John Blylevens, 
presenting him his RSL badge and card. 
John is a serving Major in the Army 
Reserve, and recently retired as a senior 
manager with Australia Post.   

Vietnam War Commemorative Service 
Mandurah War Memorial 
10am Friday 18 August 2017 

The Mandurah Murray Vietnam Veterans Group is conducting a 
Vietnam War Commemorative Service to commemorate the service 
and sacrifice of all Vietnam Veterans during the Vietnam War.  
 

It will commence at 10am with a parade of Veterans from Hall Park to 
the Mandurah War Memorial, Leighton Place, Halls Head.  
 

The service will be accompanied by the Singleton Primary School 
Choir, and will let Vietnam Veterans and their families, Vietnamese 
Veterans and the Western Australian Vietnamese community, the 
wider ex-Service community and the people of Western Australia 
come together to acknowledge and commemorate the service and 
sacrifice of Vietnam Veterans. 
 

Parking is available at Hall Park. 
 

The service is supported by the Department of Veterans Affairs, the 
WA Government’s ANZAC Day Trust Fund and the City of Mandurah. 
 

Point of contact: Fred Abbott 9581 1390 | 0447 720 076 | 
fab89010@bigpond.net.au  

About growing older... 
 

Eventually you will reach a point when you stop lying about your age 
and start bragging about it. 
 

The older we get, the fewer things seem worth waiting in line for. 
  

When you are dissatisfied and would like to go back to your youth, 
think of algebra. 
  

You know you are getting old when everything either dries up or leaks. 
  

I don't know how I got over the hill without getting to the top. 
  

One of the many things no one tells you about ageing is that it's such 
a nice change from being young. 
  

One must wait until evening to see how splendid the day has been. 
  

Being young is beautiful, but being old is comfortable. 
  

Long ago, when men cursed and beat the ground with sticks, it was 
called witchcraft. Today it's called golf. 
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Future Highgate Luncheon Speakers 
By Geoff Hourn 
 

Many members may not know that Senior Vice President 
Geoff Hourn arranges most of our monthly guest 
speakers.  We are all grateful to Geoff for the 
extraordinary quality and variety of our guests, all of 
whom inform - and sometimes amaze us. 
 
 

July | Kim Beazley AC | Former Federal ALP Leader 
Kim Beazley spoke to us seven years ago, just before he 
left to become Australia’s Ambassador to the USA.  In 
the meantime, he severely criticised the election 
campaign and credentials of Donald Trump.  I don’t think 
Kim is eating humble pie - but ask him! 
 

August  | OBE and AGM | The Rats of Tobruk and 
Bomber Command are still represented.  Wish them all a 
happy birthday.  It’s also a good chance to farewell the 
Highgate Sub-Branch President. 
 

September | Serge DaSilva Chairman of Defence 
Industries Association WA |  Has WA been dudded?  
Should we be building submarines in Cockburn Sound?  
Serge will tell us. 
 

October | To be confirmed, but it might be former 
Deputy Prime Minister Tim Fischer.  If not, Tim will join 
us in 2018 and we will learn about the secret Double 
Sunrise flights from Perth’s Matilda Bay to Ceylon in 
WWII. 
 

November | Remembrance Day lunch at Fraser’s 
Kings Park | Do you want a speaker? Please let Geoff 
know. 
 

December | Christmas Party |  We hear that Elvis now 
lives in Subiaco.  Anything is possible! 
 

January 2018 | No meeting 
 

February | One of our very own - John Adeney   
Respected CSIRO researcher and now an archaeologist 
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July Guest Speaker biodata 

Hon Kim Beazley AC  
 

Former Deputy Prime 
Minister of Australia and 
Australian Ambassador 
to the United States of 
America, Kim Beazley 
was elected to the 
Federal Parliament in 
1980 and represented 
the electorates of Swan 
(1980-96) and Brand 
(1996-2007).  
 

Born in Perth, Kim 
completed a Bachelor of Arts and Master of 
Arts at the University of Western Australia. He 
was awarded the Rhodes Scholarship for 
Western Australia in 1973 and completed a 
Masters of Philosophy at Oxford University. 
He has an honorary doctorate from the 
University of Notre Dame (WA).  
 

Kim was a Minister in the Hawke and Keating 
Labor Governments (1983-96) holding at 
various times the portfolios of Defence, 
Finance, Transport and Communications, 
Employment Education and Training, Aviation 
and Special Minister of State.  
 

He was Deputy Prime Minister (1995-96) and 
Leader of the Australian Labor Party and 
Leader of the Opposition (1996-01 and 2005-
06). Kim Beazley served on parliamentary 
committees, including the Joint Intelligence 
Committee and the Joint Foreign Affairs, 
Defence and Trade Committee.  
 

After his retirement from politics in 2007, Kim 
was appointed Winthrop Professor in the 
Department of Politics and International 
Relations at the University of Western 
Australia. In July 2008, he was appointed 
Chancellor of the Australian National 
University, a position he held until December 
2009. Kim Beazley became Australia’s 
Ambassador to the United States of America 
in February 2010 and served until January 
2016.  
 

Following his return to Australia, Kim has been 
appointed President of the Australian Institute 
for International Affairs, Distinguished Fellow 
at the Australian Strategic Policy Institute, 
Distinguished Fellow at the Perth USAsia 
Centre and co-chairman of the Australian 
American Leadership Dialogue.  
 

In 2009, Kim Beazley was awarded 
Companion of the Order of Australia for 
service to the Parliament of Australia through 
contributions to development of government 
policies in related to defence and international 
relations, and as an advocate for Indigenous 
people and to the community. 
 

Kim is married and has three daughters. 
 

 
 

 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY! 
 

Greetings to our 
Members celebrating 
their birthday in July, 
including:  
 

Trevor Arbuckle, Talbot Bashall, 
Ken Bladen, Jim Boot, Robert 
Caldera, Robert Campbell, Ian 
Conaghan, Geoff Cox, Lynette 
Durant-Lovell, John Homer, 
Graham Horne, Damian 
Lambert, Rosa Palmer, Hugh 
Ritchie, Barry Standen, Brian 
Walley, Ian Warner, David 
Watson, Gregory Wilson, Gerald 
York and John Young 

Disclaimer Please note 
Highgate Highlights 
source material is  
edited to remove any 
inappropriate content, 
and to clarify or shorten 
the item where needed. 
Although normal tests 
for  accuracy are under-
taken, you should not 
rely on this material 
without carrying out 
your own validity 
checks. Opinions  
expressed in Highgate 
Highlights are not  
necessarily those of 
RSL Highgate Sub-
Branch or RSLWA. You 
are welcome to forward 
information of interest 
to your colleagues and 
friends, although we 
would appreciate  
acknowledgment as its 
source. 
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ANZAC House flashbacks 

Western Australian Club 

Our Highgate RSL 
meetings menu  
 

Western Australian Club Head 
Chef, Jay Tesorero, has created a range of 
outstanding menu choices which will be randomly 
rotated throughout the year, and with more choices 
to come.  The WA Club will select an appropriate 
seasonal main and dessert course each month for 
our enjoyment. Monthly meeting menu choices will 
include: 
 

Main courses 
 

Sous Vide Cajun Chicken Breast with mixed 
vegetables, mashed potato, and honey peppercorn 
cream sauce 
 

Beef Cheeks Braised in Port Wine Sauce with 
caramelised pineapple and grilled leeks 
 

Lamb Stew with mashed potato and mixed 
vegetables 
 

Desserts 
 

Churros with Belgium chocolate sauce, caramel 
and fresh fruit slices 
 

Chocolate Tart with fresh berries and lime sorbet 
 

Dark Chocolate Fondant (otherwise known as 
molten chocolate lava cake) 
 

Queen's Birthday Honours 2017 
MEDAL (OAM) OF THE ORDER OF 
AUSTRALIA IN THE GENERAL DIVISION 
 

Denis Patrick Connelly (deceased). For service to veterans and 
their families. Service includes: Returned and Services League of 
Australia - Western Australia Branch: Vice-President, 2011-2016. 
Member, Veterans Affairs Committee, 2010-2016. Member, 
Membership and Youth Committee, 2010-2016. Assistant State 
Secretary, 2010-2011. Editor, 'The Listening 
Post' (RSL WA's newsletter), 2010-2014. 
Former Chair, Trophies and Awards Review 
Committee. Former Chair, Unit and Kindred 
Committee. Sub-Branches: Member, Riverton 
Sub-Branch, approximately for 18 years and 
Past President Applecross Sub-Branch 2015-
2016 and Member 2010-2016  
 

Shirly Elizabeth Mooney For service to 
veterans and their families. Service includes: 
Welfare Officer, Special Air Services 
Regiment Association since 1993; Convenor, 
Defence Widows Support Group WA Branch, 
Defence Force Welfare Association since 
1999; Committee Member since 1997; Member for 30 years. 
Treasurer, Indigenous and Torres Straits Veterans Western 
Australia 2001-2006; Welfare and Pensions Officer 2001-2006. 
President, Royal Australian Army Nursing Corps Association 
1988. Ex-Service Member visiting school for ANZAC Day 
Ceremonies for 20 years. Trustee, Aged Soldiers, Sailors and 
Airmens Trust (WA) 2016. Sub-Warden, Western Australia State 
War Memorial 2016. Member, Royal Australian Army Nursing 
Corps, 1956-1958.  
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June 2017 monthly meeting 
Guest speaker Geoff Stooke 

New member John Blylevens  


